Notice of proposal to discontinue Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital School
Notice is given in accordance with section 15(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 that Salford City Council, Children's Services, Minerva House, Pendlebury Road, Swinton M27 4EQ intends to discontinue Royal Manchester Children's Hospital School Hospital Road Pendlebury Road Swinton M27 4HA on 31 August 2009.
It is proposed that from September 2009 pupils currently attending Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital School, will be either provided for (in the case of hospital in patients) in the hospital school to be maintained by Manchester City Council and relocated from Booth for hospital-in patients) or (in the case of Salford day pupils) in the newly established Pupil Referral Unit (PRU) which is located on Eccles New Road, Salford, M5 4AG. The new PRU is 2.7 miles from the existing RMCH site.
All applicable statutory requirements regarding consultation on this proposal have been complied with.
The new PRU provision will include full and part time places for secondary pupils with health problems which prevent them from attending school, children with extreme anxiety and vulnerability, children displaying school phobic behaviour and other minority groups. The new provision will also continue to provide educational assessments for primary and secondary aged children between being assessed at the Day Unit at the Pendleton Gateway Centre.  
The newly established PRU will fully meet the Special Educational Needs Improvement Test, by the provision of fully accessible buildings, curriculum and other provision of fully accessible buildings, curriculum and other provision that is inclusive, thereby improving the standard, quality and range of educational provision for all pupils, including those with Special Educational Needs.   

The local authority is developing a travel plan which will include a range of practical measures to increase the number of staff and pupils that walk, cycle or use public transport to get to school. 
It is the opinion of Salford City Council that the proposal for the closure of Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital School is related to the proposal approved by Manchester City Council on 19th November 2008 to relocate Manchester Hospital School and Home Tuition Service to the new Hospital School to be located at the new Children’s Hospital in Manchester (Oxford Road/Upper Brook Street) with effect from 19th June 2009. 
Copies of the complete proposal are available upon request by contacting Paula Flynn, Asset Planning Officer, Minerva House, Pendebury Road, Swinton, M27 4EQ Tel 0161 778 0447.  E-mail:  paula.eflynn@salford.gov.uk  
Within six weeks from the date of publication of this proposal, any person may object to or make comments on the proposal by sending them in writing to Paula Flynn, Asset Planning Officer, Children’s Services, Minerva House, Pendlebury Road, Swinton, M27 4EQ. 
Signed:    B. SPICER
Barbara Spicer

Chief Executive

Salford City Council

Dated: 2 April 2009
Explanatory Notes
Further information regarding the approved Manchester City Council proposal relating to their Hospital School can be obtained from:
The Director of Children’s Services, FAO. Miranda Leatherbarrow, Children’s Services, Level 5, Overseas House, Quay Street, Manchester M3 3BB or via their website: www.manchester.gov.uk
